
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Subway, Team Travel Center, Spring Valley, WI 

June 18, 2018 

 

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Ken Majeski, Everett Muhlhausen, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Darren Place, Sheldon Huppert, Jerry Johnson, Ron Wilkens, Chuck & 

Carol Gregg, Jerry Sprick, Kurt, Cindy and Kyle Sundquist  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s 

Report by Tina Huppert, second by Chuck Gregg. Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Sharolyn Johnson, second by Jerry Johnson. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

President Johnson ordered the Pierce County ATV maps and ordered 50 extra. Motion by Tina 

Huppert, second by Jerry Johnson for pay for 50 extra maps for use at the Pierce County Fair. 

Motion passed. 

 

Vice-President Darren Place reported there have been no changes on the Pierce County Fair 

Truck and Tractor Pull or the fair booth. We still need more volunteers to work both events. For 

those working at the Truck and Tractor Pull be at the water tower entrance no later than 5:30 

p.m. on Friday, August 10
th

 to work. A list was started and Barb will ask for more volunteers 

when she sends out the next meeting notice reminder. 

 

Darren also reported that the FFA Showdown in Curd Town said we should plan on working at 

their event next year. 

 

President Johnson reported that the request for ATV/UTV routes to be open 24 hours a day was 

approved in the Towns of Spring Lake and Gilman, but turned down in the Town of Martell. 

President Johnson explained the procedure for requests and discussion took place. 

 

Sheldon Huppert reported that he and President Johnson met with Glen Anderson down on the 

Richardson property to get his opinion on repairs. Glen cannot do the work but suggested 

bringing in breaker rock as the best option. Discussion took place. Ken Majeski and President 

Johnson will check on the use of a backhoe and Chuck Gregg will check with Nick Brook and 

report back to President Johnson tomorrow. 

 

No news on a route from Esdaile to Bay City but discussion took place. 

 

 

 

 



New Business: 

 

The railroad bed in Spring Valley has a few mud holes and needs some maintenance. Chuck 

Gregg will talk to his son-in-law and try to get them filled in. 

 

President Johnson asked if there was any interest in an appearance at the Plum City Summer Fest 

on July 20-22. We need visibility and residents from the Town of Union to pursue opening 

County S and other routes besides just the village of Plum City. No action taken. 

 

President Johnson has most of the new Pierce County ATV maps delivered. 

 

The club members were asked about setting a date to ride to business sponsors who are closed on 

Mondays which include Vino in the Valley, Common Man Brewing, and Exile and a stop for ice 

cream at the Ellsworth Creamery. No action taken. 

 

Member Comments: 

 

Sheldon Huppert is working on a large map to display at the fair booth and making good 

progress. He will mount it on a hard board with a protective covering. Our goal for the fair booth 

is visibility.  

 

The next meeting will be Monday, July 16th at 6:00 p.m. at the Longbranch in Elmwood. Motion 

by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Jerry Johnson, to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m. Motion 

passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 

Secretary 

 


